# **Council on Undergraduate Education**

### **Fall Quarter Meeting**

November 7, 2022 / 10:00-11:30am Meeting took place over Zoom

## Agenda

#### **Updates and Discussion Items:**

#### • Updates:

- Eighth College is in the final stages of academic senate review. There are several searches related to the college this fall. We hope to appoint the provost early winter 2023.
- Holistic Teaching Oversight Committee has been meeting during the fall quarter. Please review this <a href="mailto:email announcement">email announcement</a> for details on the projected timeline and committee goals.
- The Summer Graduate Teaching Scholars program provides excellent opportunities for advanced graduate students to obtain faculty-mentored teaching experiences. -<u>The</u> deadline to submit nominations has been extended to 11/28/2022.

#### Presentations/Discussions:

- Advancing Equity in the Major- discussion about how assessment, program reviews and strategic accountability profiles fit together.
  - Becky Petitt- Vice Chancellor, Equity, Diversity and Inclusion
  - John Moore- Dean, Undergraduate Education
- o <u>Building an Equity-Minded Culture of Assessment</u>- breakout room discussion about assessment and opportunity gaps.
  - Christine Alvarado- Associate Dean, Undergraduate Education
- Triton Testing Center (TTC)- The TTC is a pilot project to test the concept of a centralized testing service for the campus community. The purpose of the pilot is to assess whether such a service would provide relief to overworked academic departments while offering convenient, easy to use, and integrity-centric testing services to UCSD students across all departments. To learn more about the TTC, please review the discussion slides.
  - Tricia Bertram-Gallant, Director, Academic Integrity Office
- Accommodation discussion covered the OSD process for determining accommodations and discussed the remote participation and assessment as an accommodation. For questions and updates, please check out the OSD website or email the team at: osd@ucsd.edu.
  - Joanna Boval, Director, Office for Students with Disabilities